
 
Melbourne Pasifika Festival:        4th Dec 

WFWP organised the Melbourne Pasifika Walk and Festival this month. The festival included food 

stalls, childrens activities, performances and a formal event atttend by many high level VIPs. Rev 

Yutaka Yamada flew down from Sydney to attend on Behalf of FFWPU. Thank you so much to all the 

members who supported by attending and volunteering. 

 

Anti-slip at the entrance of the Chapel:        6th Dec 

The tiles at the entrance of the Chapel become very slippery when wet. Many members have fallen 

over due to the slippery surface. There has also been at least one client that has fallen over at the 

entrance due to a slip. To prevent this dangerous situation anti-slip has been applied to the tiles. 



   
Online Divine Principle Lectures:        7th Dec 

Twice weekly online lectures of Divine Principle have been continuing. This will be the last condition 

for the year. In the coming year of 2022 will see an ‘in person’ 2 day workshops as well as further 

outreach and education. 

 

 
Melbourne Church Christmas Party:        12th Dec 

A total of 78 members, AFP and guests attended the Annual Christmas party. Members all brought 

food to share, sung carols and enjoyed a Service given by Yves Moreau. Santa arrived on a Fire truck 

for the kids and water games were enjoyed into the afternoon. 



 

AP2 Youth Workshop:          28th Dec 

Youth from around Australia gathered at the Belgrave centre in Melbourne for the end of year 

regional workshop. The AP2 regional workshop was held both online and in person together with 

around 400 youth in the region. Lectures were given online, and other activities were done on site. 

Unfortunately, Omicron Covid spread through the workshop near the end, infecting all participants. 

 

Camp Belgrave End of Year Report:        31st Dec 

In the first year of operation Camp Belgrave serviced 5 clients and earned $11,917. The start-up cost 

for Camp Belgrave was $6,000 showing a profit in our first year of operation, despite covid 

lockdowns. Great appreciation to Andre Pereira the bookings manager and Will & Cally Saver for 

their marketing. Pastor Daniel and Andre will continue to operate this coming year with 3 bookings 

currently bookings confirmed, 1 Saturday weekly client and a further 2 booking deposits with 

unconfirmed dates. 


